


Primary 5/6/7 Newsletter


Term Two 





Welcome back! 


I hope that you had a lovely October break and that the pupils are ready for a busy Term Two! 


As always, I am happy to answer any questions that you may have throughout the term. Please feel free to contact me by phone at school, through a note or in person if you have any queries or suggestions. 


Kind Regards, 


Miss Laverty (











Literacy:


In reading, there will be focus on building up comprehension skills in reading, with the focus this term being on a class novel. Children will complete regular comprehension activities and discussions based on the novel. As this will replace reading groups this term, children are asked to bring in a silent reader to read during E.R.I.C reading time. 


In writing, children will continue to explore a variety of writing styles and will be encouraged to regularly peer and self-assess pieces of writing.   This will be done by using VCOP to support our creative and functional pieces of work. We will also be working on using dictionaries and a Thesaurus more effectively to add sophistication to our writing.


 	Our listening and talking focus this term will be learning to clarify points and issues by asking questions, working up to complex questions. We will also consider the needs of the audience when we speak in different situations.


Health and Wellbeing:


We will be looking at ‘Keeping Ourselves Safe’ this term. Pupils will be asked to think about and discuss internet safety and different ways to stay safe in the winter when it gets darker earlier.


We are lucky enough to have Coach Gibb with us this term to teach the pupils Basketball! So far, all pupils seem to really be enjoying this and are showing excellent team skills.!
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Homework:


This term homework will be issued every Friday and due for the following Thursday, unless otherwise stated.  











Topic:


This term, Primary 5/6/7 will be continuing with their Space topic and we are very much looking forward to presenting our knowledge of the topic in our Assembly. We will complete our topic before December begins,  allowing us to focus on a range of tasks in the run up to Christmas.


Maths:


This term in Numeracy, P5/6/7 are going to be kept busy! We kicked off the term with P5’s revising their knowledge of multiplication and division strategies. P6/7 looked at BODMAS and the importance of order within calculations. 


Across the school as a whole there is a focus on times tables with each class taking part in a weekly dice challenge. This will help to improve their accuracy and recall of the tables. Building on from this, we will progress to multiples, factors, primes and powers where appropriate. 


Finally, Christmas lends itself wonderfully to the study of 2D and 3D shape so we will be learning about symmetry and the different properties of these shapes.


In class, P5/6/7 complete maths in a variety of ways, including using mini-white boards, iPads, games and textbooks. On a daily basis, pupils have a variety of problem solving activities to complete. 





















